

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE
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OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 JUNE 2009

CROS.71/09
PROVISIONAL OUTTURN REPORTS
There were submitted the provisional outturn reports which would feed into the Statement of Accounts currently being prepared, and be submitted to Council on 29 June 2009.

The Statement of Accounts would be considered by the Audit Committee on 22 June 2009.

(b)  Provisional Capital Outturn 2008/09 and Revised Capital Programme 2009/10

The Chief Accountant (Mr Tickner) reported (CORP.15/09) on the Provisional Outturn for the Council's Capital Programme together with details of the revised Capital Programme for 2009/10. He informed Members that the outturn showed that the net underspend for Council services as at 31 March 2009 was £4,073,532.  Requests for the carry forward of committed expenditure of £4,071,000 had been submitted which if approved would result in an underspend of £2,532.   Details of the schemes where there had been underspends and also the schemes where there had been significant overspends were provided.

The report set out for Members the position in regard to carry forward requests on the Capital Programme, and identified the resources which had been used to fund the 2008/09 Capital Programme and detailed the 5 year Capital Programme for the period 2009/10 to 2013/14. The programme for 2009/10 totalled £12,900,500 and this was based upon the programme agreed by the Council in its budget in February 2009, plus the carry forwards already approved by the Executive and the commitments brought forward from 2008/09.

Also detailed were the proposed funding arrangements for the revised 2009/10 programme.

The Executive had on 1 June 2009 considered the report (EX.114/09) and decided:

“(1) That the Executive note the net underspend on the Capital Programme as at 31 March 2009 of £4,073,532.

(2) That the Executive endorse the carry forward requests of £4,071,000 it being noted that if approved this would result in an underspend position of £2,532.”

(3) That the Executive recommend the City Council on the 29 June 2009 to approve the carry forward requests and to agree to establishing a provision up of £30,000 for concessionary fares and the use of the Sheepmount reserve in 2008/09 to fund expenditure on Sheepmount drainage. 

(4) That the revised Capital Programme for 2009/10 as detailed in Appendix B to report CORP.15/09 be recommended to the City Council on 29 June 2009 for approval.

(5) That the City Council at its meeting on 29 June 2009 be recommended to agree that the additional Regional Housing Funding in 2009/10 be used for Disabled Facilities Grants.

In response to questions, Mr Ticker advised that capital schemes often involved a great deal of planning which, coupled with the fact that schemes started at different times of the year, meant that projects could be delayed.  

In terms of Disabled Facilities Grants, there had been an underspend on the private grants, but overall the result was an overspend.

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) added that the establishment of the Corporate Projects Board meant that issues were flagged up at an earlier stage.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee was concerned at the level of carry forward requests.  It was noted that, if approved, those would result in an underspend position of £2,532.







